
 

   
 

    

      
  

     
  

  

    
      

 

       
    

       
 

          
     

 

CYNGOR GWYNEDD COUNCIL 

Gwynedd Business Support Bulletin 
25.03.2022 

COVID-19: Changes to legal requirements 

The Welsh Government has announced that from Monday, 28 
March 2021: 

 Face coverings will no longer be required by law in retail 
settings and on public transport. They will continue to be 
recommended in public health advice. 

 The requirement to self-isolate will become guidance. The 
£500 self-isolation payment to support people will continue to 
be available until June 2022. 

Two legal requirements will remain in place because of the sharp 
rise in coronavirus cases in recent weeks: 

 Face coverings will remain a legal requirement in health and 
social care settings 

 Businesses are still required by law to carry out a coronavirus 
risk assessment and implement reasonable measures to 
minimise the risk 
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To read the statement, go to: 

https://gov.wales/written-statement-review-health-protection-
coronavirus-restrictions-no5-wales-regulations-2020-5 

The current guidance is available at: 

https://gov.wales/alert-level-0-guidance-employers-businesses-
and-organisations 

CAMPAIGN: Let’s boost local spend for 
Mother’s Day #SulYMamau #BuyLocal 
#SupportLocal 

Gwynedd Council’s campaign to encourage residents and visitors 
to support our local businesses throughout the spring continues. 
A resource pack for you to use, including messages for the 
media and a specially commissioned video along with GIFs and 
logos, can be downloaded at: 

https://bit.ly/3KXqZaa 

Spread the message by following and sharing content from: 

 Facebook 
https://www.facebook.com/prynulleol 

 Twitter 
https://twitter.com/prynulleol 

 Instagram 
https://www.instagram.com/prynulleol/ 

Further Buy Local campaigns will be running throughout the year. 
To get involved, contact: 

prynulleol@gwynedd.llyw.cymru 
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AWARDS: Gwynedd companies 
shortlisted for Daily Post/North Wales Live 
Business Awards 

Congratulations to Scuba Escape of Llanberis, Aber Falls Whisky 
Distillery, Glaslyn ice cream parlour and pizzeria (Beddgelert), 
The Little Wren (Caernarfon) and Harlech Foodservice on being 
shortlisted for the Daily Post/North Wales Live Business Awards 
to be held on Thursday, March 31 2022 at Bangor University. 
More information can be found at: 

https://bit.ly/3woB4co 

REGULATION: Ending physical 
punishment in Wales 

From 21 March 2022, physically punishing children became 
illegal. Resources and background information on the law for 
sectors that work with children can be found at: 

https://gov.wales/ending-physical-punishment-wales 

TECH: FFIWS Caernarfon Workshop 28 
March 2022 

A workshop on how to use the equipment – including 3D printers, 
laser cutters and sublimation devices – at the M-SParc #ArYLôn 
pop-up Ffiws maker space in Caernarfon at 18 Palace Street, will 
take place on 28 March 2022 (9:30am-4:00pm). For more 
information and to register go to: 

https://bit.ly/3JCgnxb 

More information about Ffiws can be found at: 

http://www.m-sparc.com/ffiws 
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BREXIT: Updated guidance for the 
transport sector 

 What transport companies and couriers need to do to use 
vans and car and trailers over 2.5 tonnes to transport goods in 
Europe from 21 May 2022: 
https://bit.ly/3yGS0dd 

 New rules for transporting goods to, through or within Europe 
using cars and trailers, vans and HGVs: 
https://bit.ly/3LbuZnU 

 What UK goods vehicle operators need to do to carry out 
international road haulage: 
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/carry-out-international-road-
haulage 

 International bus or coach services and tours – driver 
documents: 
https://bit.ly/3hK15JE 

 International road haulage: HGV driver documents: 
https://bit.ly/3b90PCK 

REGULATION: Impact of UK Russian 
sanctions on businesses 

Detailed information about the impact on businesses of the UK 
Russian sanctions can be found on Business Wales’ website at: 

https://businesswales.gov.wales/impact-uk-russian-sanctions-
businesses 

SURVEY: Gwynedd STEAM Survey 2021 – 
accommodation businesses 

4 

https://bit.ly/3b90PCK
https://bit.ly/3hK15JE
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/carry-out-international-road
https://bit.ly/3LbuZnU
https://bit.ly/3yGS0dd
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/carry-out-international-road-haulage
https://businesswales.gov.wales/impact-uk-russian-sanctions-businesses


        
          

            
           

         
           

   

 

      
   

          
           

         

    

    

      

     

 
 

   

 
 

Accommodation businesses are being asked to complete the 
Gwynedd STEAM Survey 2021 before 8 April 2022. The survey 
aims to get an accurate and complete picture of the number of 
visitors and calculate the value of tourism to Gwynedd in 2021. 
The results help decide how much funding Gwynedd receives 
towards the cost of servicing more people. Please take part by 
going to: 

https://bit.ly/GwyneddSTEAMSurvey2021 

EVENT: Social Business Wales – Social 
Impact Mini Series 

Social Business Wales is offering social enterprises two free half 
day online workshops to help them learn how to measure their 
social impact. For information and to register, go to: 

 6 April 2022: 
https://bit.ly/3DoRTFL 

 8 June 2022: 
https://bit.ly/3JHEw5D 

More useful information is available from: 

Gwynedd Council – Business Support 

https://www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/businesscovid19 
https://twitter.com/BusnesGwynedd 

Gwynedd Business Network 

https://www.gwyneddbusnes.net/ 
https://twitter.com/gwyneddbusnes 
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Business Wales 

https://businesswales.gov.wales/coronavirus-advice/ 
https://twitter.com/_businesswales 

Busnes@llandrillomenai 

https://www.facebook.com/BusnesatLlandrilloMenai/posts 
https://twitter.com/busnesLLM 

FSB Wales 

https://twitter.com/FSB_Wales 

Visit Wales 

https://twitter.com/VisitWalesBiz 

Register to receive the latest news 
https://bit.ly/3jeVr1A 

If you want to unsubscribe, have a question, or need some 
advice: 
E-mail busnes@gwynedd.llyw.cymru 
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